
James J. Tedesco III 
County Executive 

March 24, 2023 

COUNTY OF BERGEN 
OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE 

One Bergen County Plaza, Room 580, Hackensack, NJ 07601-7076 

(201) 336-7300 Fax: (201) 336-7304
countyexecutive@co. bergen.nj. us

Thomas J. Duch, Esq. 
County Administrator/County Counsel 

To the Bergen County Veteran Community: 

It has been brought to the attention of the County that a fraudulent letter dated March 13, 2023 (on 

fake County letterhead) has been circulating through the Veterans Community over the last few days. 

The letter appears to be issued by the Division of Veterans Services here in the County. That is not the 

case. The letter is a most erroneous misrepresentation that seeks to destroy the excellent reputation 

our Division of Veterans Services enjoys. 

Due to the serious nature of this violation, the County has commenced an investigation in an effort to 

locate and punish the perpetrator. No one has the right to misappropriate the use of the County Seal or 

our Stationary. On behalf of the County we apologize for any distress this fraudulent communication 

may have brought to you. 

Rest assured that the County Executive and the entire Bergen County Administration takes our 

responsibility to the Veterans Community in Bergen County very seriously. We have an excellent staff 

lead by an Army Veteran, Division Director Shaun Hutchinson. While the letter that is circulating is an 

absolute fraud, it has alarmed those Veterans who have received it. The individual who sent it should be 

ashamed of the stress they have caused to active Military and/or our Veterans who have served our 

Country so well. 

I write to assure you that Bergen County will continue to provide the highest level of service available 

through our Division of Veterans Services located here on the second floor of One Bergen County Plaza. 

You can reach them at 201-336-6325. You will find them ready to assist at all times. 
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